Poll of Student preparedness at Amherst College, 2007-8

I finally had a follow up phone conversation with the librarian at Amherst College, Odelia Levanovsky, whom I met at the "Google and Libraries" conference. We discussed the level of library skills and information literacy of incoming freshmen.  She polled the reference librarians for their input and made the following observations about incoming freshmen:

1.  They lack a basic understanding of the differences and relative values of using books vs. journal articles in their research.

2.  They often never begin their research trying to obtain an overview, and do not think of using standard reference tools like encyclopedias, subject dictionaries, etc.  

3.  They rarely follow up on bibliographies provided in encyclopedias and other reference works.

4.  They don't understand the need for using a combination of different types of resources.

5.  They think Google gives them access to EVERYTHING.

6.  When they receive their syllabus at the beginning of a course, they are unable to identify which items in the bibiliography are books, which are journal articles, etc.  

7.  Facility with bibliographies and citations is, in general, poor.  What and when to cite sources to avoid plagiarism is fuzzy. 

8.  They do not evaluate web sources, but assume they are all good.

At Amherst, the library does not provide standard bibliographic instruction classes to all incoming freshmen classes.  Instead, they work closely with faculty who provide copies of their syllabi to the librarians before classes begin.  Librarians create pathfinders and subject guides based on the syllabi, and then teach those tools to the students (both as a class and through individual or small group consultations) when they begin their coursework.  She stressed that this is much more effective than a general BI class on standard sources and methods.

Odelia stressed that freshmen would be much better off for receiving more instruction in high school, thereby allowing them to feel competent when faced with college level assignments and expectations.

She also stressed the importance of collaboration with the faculty, and the culture of value placed on library services and supported by the administration. Although there is no mandate for professors to provide their syllabus to the librarians and schedule time for class instruction, they are eager to do so, because the students move more quickly into serious scholarship, and are more successful in general.  It also saves the professors time.

I did, by the way, mention some of this to Lisa Waller when we spoke and she seemed very interested.  Perhaps this is something I can work on in the future.

